A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 13th October 2016 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, Marjo McGee, David Wilson and Martin Wise, also present District Councillor Rob Simister, Caroline Hadley, parish clerk, and fifteen members of the public with an interest in the 143 bus service.
1. Apologies for Absence, Nick Henry and Kevin Bulmer.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 13th October 2016 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising.  There were no matters arising that were not covered by other items on the agenda. 
4. Parish Hall.  The defibrillator is up at the parish hall and about to be registered.
5. Newsletter/Website. A possible new newsletter editor had come forward. From Hill Bottom Close. 
6.  Recreation Ground.  The work had been completed at Garton End and was being well used. The cost of the table tennis table from Playcrete was £1,200 + £500 delivery & VAT a coloured one would be £1,450. There would also be an installation cost. The fete committee have offered £800.00 towards the cost.
7. District Councillors Report. Rob Simister reported that a new mobile phone system for paying for parking in SODC car parks was being rolled out in November. Residents were being encouraged to sign up to the SODC newsletter. From the 3rd of November no coloured sacks would be accepted in the green recycling, all recycling must be in clear bags or loos in the green bin. SODC would be pursuing legal action over the Whit Lion. He asked if the parish council were involved in the providing of burial spaces in the parish which the parish was not.
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmer’s report had been circulated via email.
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments
P16/S3385/HH 9 Hocketts Close Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PZ Single storey rear extension  No objections P16/S3546/FUL Cedar Lodge Goring Road Goring Heath RG8 7SH Erection of single detached two-storey dwelling with access, parking and amenity space (amendment to planning permission P16/S2431/FUL) No objections
	
	


10. Finance There was £11,078.52 in the bank on 3 November. £105 had been paid in from advertisements. The loan payment of £2,674.44 had been paid by Direct Debit on 2 November.  The following payments were authorised



Playground




£30.76



Playground




£6,625.20



November newsletter



£310.00



September grass cutting


£205.02



H M Revenue & customs


£74.00



Clerks Salary September


£296.00



Contribution towards bus service 143

£1,375.00



Playground




£3,862.49

CAB donation




£150.00

. 
11. War Memorial  The War Memorial Trust was giving a grant of £3,450.  At the remembrance service the appeal for donations could be announced. A volunteer was needed for putting out the road closed sign for the service. Martin and Caroline would clean the memorial on the Friday before. 

12. Bus Service The results of both those who had responded to the parish council and those who had responded to SOBAG showed that the majority of those in the parish who had replied were in favour of the parish council raising the precept and supporting the 143 bus service. There were two potential problems, one of which was that although the parish council can legally raise the precept but it may not be legally possible for them to spend the money on the bus service, the second is that Whitchurch parish council would also have to agree as the cost has to be shared between the two councils.  After some discussion the parish council agreed that in principal they were in favour of supporting the bus as it is now to keep it going but if possible there should be some way at a future date to make sure it served the whole parish.  Liz Collas would talk to Thames Travel and see what the options were. 
13. Linking the Footpath no reply had been received yet. 
14. Crays Pond/ Tinepits The tree work would be done in early December. There were a lot of algae in Crays Pond. 
15. Notice Boards.   The large notice board could be done later in the year if funds allowed
16. Correspondence. The correspondence had been circulated by email. 
17. AOB.   None.
Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 8th December 2016 at 8pm. 
The meeting finished at 9.50pm
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